
 

 

 

 
 
FINLAND – TRAFICOM (27/03/2020 – 10.20) 
 
Finlans is still performing theory tests and driving tests. 
 
Due to the situation in health care during the outbreak of the corona virus they have made some 
exceptions concerning certain groups of license holders and professional drivers.  
 
Those license holders who needed to renew their license between 13.3.2020-31.5.2020 and 
needed health certificate for that, are allowed to renew their license now without it. They will 
have to submit their health certificate to police within 6 months’ time of the renewal of their 
license. This same exception applies to holders of taxi permit and traffic schoolteachers’ permit. 
 
They have also extended the validity period of those Finnish ADR license holders who needed to 
renew their license between 1.3.2020-1.11.2020. These licenses are valid until 30.11.2020. They 
will have to renew their license by 1.12.2020 and provide the certificate of the refresh course 
and the approved test. This extension is only valid inside Finland. 


